Minutes of the June 1, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held in Saratoga Springs, NY at Wesley.
Present: Jacki Bave, Bill Bechtel, Maureen Coutant, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, and Gretchen Steen.  
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:04 p.m.  
The Minutes from the May meeting were accepted with a motion by Tom, 2nd by Pat with all in favor.  The April minutes still need to be approved.  This was tabled to a future meeting since John Caffry, Secretary, was not present.  

John Schneider gave the Treasurer’s Reports for April and May.  Jacki made a motion, 2nd by Linda to approve both reports.  Passed unanimously.   
New Business
· Jonathan brought up the possibility of having a booth at a local farmer's market to sell merchandise, trail mix, etc. – possibly do a special event rather than have a booth weekly.  Discussion about what could be sold, who would man the booth, what farmer's market, issue of sales tax.  Mo to follow up w/ Glens Falls/Queensbury.  Jon to follow up with Ballston Spa.  Perhaps if a market was promoting a "non-profit" or "outdoors" day that would be more appropriate.
· In connection with the discussion over changes to the newsletter, it was mentioned that ideas should be generated to show what could be done with the savings the Chapter expects to have as a result of not mailing out so many hard copies.  
Committee Reports
· Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, reported that the #6 lean-to at Pharoah Lake was completely destroyed by fire.  Volunteers are needed to help keep the area cleaner and safer.  He mentioned the possibility of getting volunteers trained to patrol the area.  

· Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Annual Dinner Chair, reported on the Annual Dinner.  It will be held in the Adirondack room at the Queensbury Hotel with Mark Bowie presenting "Night over the North Country".  She is forming a menu which will be finalized by 8/1.  A save the date reminder will be included in the newsletter.   

· Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, gave an update on membership.  For April there were 57 new members w/ 11 rejoined and 1 new affiliate.  We were +9 for the month.  This was largely the result of the Saratoga Sports & Fitness Expo.  
· Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Chair, reported on the Black Fly Affair.  Our chapter basket went for $3 less than what we spent on it (about $150).  The Chapter Facebook page has 63 friends and the YMG page has 58 friends, both increases since last month.  Two new co-leaders are working with him to become leaders.  He is planning a "trail-gating" hike to Pillsbury Mtn for 7/4.  A $5 food donation will be requested to cover hamburgers, hotdogs, soda after the hike.  He is still looking for a digital artist to move forward w/ Café Press.  Discussed the possibility of having contests online for more membership involvement including recipes, poetry, mascot, photos.  
· Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, discussed when the last issue going to the graphic artist would be sent.  Initially it was going to be the Jul-Sept issue, but decision was made to hold off on this to give the graphic artist more of a heads up that we were planning to go in-house.  Decision was made to put an article in a future newsletter (and the Adirondac magazine) that we will be phasing out of the hard copy in the near future, but allowing an opt-in option for those who wish to continue to receive a hard copy.  This should be mentioned at the Annual Dinner to get feedback.  There was also discussion about bringing this up at the next Director's meeting to get feedback from other chapters and the club.  Pat is going to contact the Catskill 3500 Club regarding the results of their opt-out campaign and how it has impacted membership, etc.

· Tricia Lockwood, Vice Chair, reported that the roster has been updated to reflect changes in some of the positions.  
· Linda Ranado, Education Chair, stated that 6/18 will be Camp-a-ree w/ Girl Scouts in Galway.  They will be doing a hike and scavenger hunt.  Queensbury School held ADK day on 5/26 with about 120 3rd graders participating.  She received an email from an individual looking to volunteer with education.  
· George Sammons, Webmaster, stated that 24 entries were eligible for the prize as a result of opting out for the newsletter.  A winner was chosen at random (Raymond & Michelle Hudson).  Mo will contact them and let them chose a prize with this information including in the newsletter.  The email list is now up to 735 names with only 83 opt outs.   

· John Schneider, Treasurer, stated that the July-Sept newsletter will contain winter weekend information.

· Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, stated that letters were written on behalf of the Chapter to support the Lake George Land Conservancy and DEC.  She also reported that the Club has issued an action alert regarding hydrofracking.  

· Laura Fiske, Vice Chair, reported on the Nominating Committee.  All officers have agreed to re-run for their present positions.  There will be an article in the next newsletter regarding the nominations.  

· Mo Countant, Chair, reported for Sarah King, Programs Chair, that she has contacted Mary Coffin regarding a program on the North Country Scenic Trail.  The program is scheduled for 9/28 at the Saratoga Springs Library.  She has some ideas for a November program.  If anyone has others, they can be emailed to her.  

Tom Ellis made a motion to adjourn, seconded by John Schneider, at 8:35.  
Respectfully submitted,

Tricia Lockwood

Next meeting – September 7, 2011, 7:00 at Carl R's in Glens Falls.
